
 
 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 
 

To: Metrolinx Board of Directors 

From: Phil Taberner   
Interim Chief Operating Officer, Rapid Transit  

Date:  November 28, 2024  

Re: Operations – Rapid Transit Quarterly Report  

This report provides an update on activity and key milestones in the Operations – 
Rapid Transit division over the past quarter. 
 
Divisional Realignment 

Our asset base has grown significantly in scale and complexity. While we currently 
offer two modes of transit (heavy rail and bus), we will soon offer five modes, adding 
light rail, bus rapid transit, and subways. As such, our organization has readjusted to 
better support our growing portfolio. A separate Asset Management and 
Maintenance division has been established and updates from this portfolio are now 
included in a new quarterly report.  

 
Operations Delivery  
 
Bus Rapid Transit  
 
Renforth Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) Station, the eastern terminus of the Mississauga 
Transitway, was closed for 6 weeks to undergo rehabilitation on degraded concrete 
adjacent to the north and south platforms. The BRT Operations Delivery team worked 
with TTC, MiWay, and GO Transit to temporarily re-route bus operations to street 
level during the construction work. Passengers experienced no service disruption 
with seamless wayfinding while the station was closed, and work took place. The 
project was completed on time and provides a safer environment for both 
passengers and staff.   
 
 
Subways Program 
 
Metrolinx has initiated report and submittal reviews within the Safety Assurance 
framework for the Scarborough Subway Expansion and Ontario Line projects. These 
are critical first steps in ensuring subway projects deliver a safe service to customers 
in the Operations Phase using internationally recognized safety assurance processes. 
 
 
 




